
City of Sedgwick 
City Council Meeting 

January 17, 2024 
 

TO:   Mayor and City Council 

SUBJECT:  Cardinal Addition – Final Plat  

INITIATED BY:  Administration 

AGENDA:  New Business 

Recommendation: Approve the Final Plat as recommended by the Planning Commission for Cardinal 
Addition.  
 
Background: The Planning Commission/BZA met on January 9, 2023, to review the preliminary and final 
plat for Cardinal Addition located on S. Commercial Ave. in Sedgwick, Kansas. The original plans for the 
development called for 25 homes to be built on the 13.21-acre parcel; however, due to construction 
costs and the unfeasibility of special assessments, the plans have been revised to include 5 homes on 
the frontage of Commercial Ave. with the remaining area being undeveloped.  
 
The Planning Commission approved the Preliminary and Final Plats with no recommended corrections. 
 
Financial Considerations: None.  

Recommendations/Actions: It is recommended that the City Council approve the Final Plat as 
recommended by the Planning Commission for Cardinal Addition.  

Attachment: Planning Commission minutes. Final Plat Map – Cardinal Addition 
















